Comment on Stage 2 of Screen Australia’s review of operations from Rebecca Young

I am an artist working in web and net art. I am also a lecturer at RMIT in games and interactive media.

I have been invited to the SXSW festival in Austin, Texas, as a finalist in their Interactive art award. Apparently you don't fund travel to this festival, nor any festivals that occur in the USA. It seems odd to me, given that the US is the international centre of web development, hardware development and software development, that you do not recognise any of their festivals as worthy of Australian participation.

SXSW is a very large (10,000+ at last year's festival) and prestigious event. It is perhaps only second to the Webby's as far as US web awards go - here is an article in the Chicago Tribune comparing various international web awards: http://featuresblogs.chicagotribune.com/technology_internetcritic/2007/03/new_youtube_vid.html

I would really appreciate the chance to participate in your review of travel grant guidelines, especially for creative people working on independent new media projects for digital devices (web, phone, consoles etc.)

Kind regards,

Rebecca Young

Lecturer

Online Electives - Computer Games, Web Animation, Digital Imaging

School of Creative Media

RMIT Unversity

